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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR JANUARY 2, 2019 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville
4:31 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. McConville 
Minutes were reviewed but not signed for November 7 and November 15, 2018.  
Minutes for December 5, 18 were signed. 

4:45p.m.  53 Shady Ave: Ducharme & Dillis Engineering, Chris Mackenzie designing a presby system for remediation.  Requesting 2 variances: sieve analysis as appose to soil test and Westminster regulation of 125% sizing of system.   Board voted and approved variances as requested.  
5:00p.m..  22 Newcomb Rd: Northland Engineering; Homeowner voluntary upgrade of septic system.   They requested a local upgrade approval for groundwater separation from 4’ to 3’.  Board voted and approved local upgrade approvals.

5:15p.m.  Letter to MEPA (Massachusetts Environmental Policy Act), for 180 State Rd East; BOH submitted a public response letter,  Board reviewed and approved letter to MEPA, 
Agent Update:

6:00 p.m.  71 N.Common Rd; Agent sent a Notice of Violation, via certified mail, requiring a Financial Security agreement for shared and Common septic system per Westminster Regulation 245-8.  

 Lighthouse Ln; Agent sent notification to Ashoryn LLC of Lighthouse Ln Subdivision of their need to retest   particular private drinking wells which did not yield the required Minimum 5gpm flow rate. 

Discussed task/time management with Agent. 

Reviewed Verizon phone bill and charges up to date.  
Food establishment permits and tobacco permits have been distributed for 2019.

Westminster Liquor Store concerns of customers under 18 year olds entering store for purchases of tobacco, they were directed to seek their own legal advice, or Tobacco Alliance in Leominster.

Board member concerns:

6:50 p.m. Mr. Simoncini also reminded Ms. McConville to use DEP forms 11 and 12 for perc testing information so forms need to be filed individually for easy recovery.  Ms. McConville agreed saying we have been using those forms since July. 

Mr. Simoncini requested Ms. McConville reach out to Tobacco Alliance for the correct verbiage has been recorded, of our existing Tobacco regulations about capping the number of tobacco permits.  
Meadows at West Hill; Sewer alarms set off due to infiltration of water into the pump system, Josh Hall DPW Director, was notified by Agent of this incident.  Mr. Redkey insisted that an Emergency Action Plan (EAP) was designed by Hodan Property Management and should have been activated by this incident.  Ms. McConville was asked to review the EAP.  Mr. Simoncini inquired about quarterly inspection of their sewer system is probably due and he and Ms. McConville need to witness it. 
7:05 P.M. Dr. Popik called for adjournment; all in favor.
 7:06 P.M. Meeting adjourned. 
__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey
Attachments:
53 Shady Ave PDF

22 Newcomb Rd PDF

71 N.Common Rd Letter of Violation

MEPA Letter 
